The February 6, 2019 Regular meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Tollisen in the A. James Bold Meeting Room at the New Town Hall with the following members present:

Kevin J. Tollisen, Supervisor

Paul L. Hotaling, Councilman

John P. Wasielewski, Councilman
Jeremy W. Connors, Councilman

Lyn A. Murphy, Town Attorney 
Cathy L. Drobny, Deputy Town Attorney

Lynda A. Bryan, Town Clerk
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE and MOMENT OF SILENCE

PUBLIC HEARING: AMENDMENT TO THE SENIOR CITIZENS TAX EXEMPTION

Supervisor Tollisen: Asked if anyone wanted the public hearing notice read. Hearing from no one, he opened the public hearing:

OPEN: 7:02 pm

Supervisor Tollisen: Attorney Murphy would you like to give a brief summary of the amendment?

Attorney Murphy: Mr. Supervisor, the purpose of this is that our local law as it relates to senior citizens exemptions, allowed the seniors to have an extended exemption to the fourth Tuesday in May. Now, this will allow them to go to the actual grievance day, It gives them an extra week and it clarifies for anybody reading the law under what situations they can actually get that extension. So, it really is more a cleaning up of something that we had done years ago and we now give them the extra week on the conditions that they meet the elements as laid out through the Real Property Tax Law Section 467.
Supervisor Tollisen: Any questions from the Board?
Councilman Hotaling: I have one. So they will be able to apply for a grievance and have no hardships 

Attorney Murphy: Basically what it allows is, seniors that have a death of an applicant, the spouse, child, parent, brother or sister, illness of the applicant or the applicants spouse, child, parent, brother or sister with certification they can then grieve all the way up to the last date in May when we actually start hearing grievances, whereas before it was the third week in May and it wasn’t very clear in our local law the conditions they had to meet, so it was somewhat confusing. You can’t just do a blanket, even though we love our seniors, the law does not allows us to do a blanket.
Supervisor Tollisen: Any more questions from the Board? Any questions from the public? Hearing none I will close the public hearing:

CLOSE: 7:04 pm
RESOLUTION NO. 72-2019
Offered by Councilman Connors, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, Jordan & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes an amendment to Chapter 149 Taxation, Article I Senior Citizens Tax Exemption Section149-8 Extension for Filing to permit the time period wherein a senior citizen must file an application from the third Tuesday in May in each and every year in which an applicant is required for renewal of the senior citizen property tax exemption to the fourth Tuesday in May.
COMMNITY EVENTS:

The “BUY A BRICK” program for the Halfmoon Veterans Walk of Honor at the Halfmoon Veterans Memorial in the Town Park is now accepting orders. Create a lasting tribute for your veteran. For more information please call 371-7410 ext. 2200 or visit our website www.townofhalfmoon-ny.gov.

YMCA Movie & Popcorn Night on February 2nd at the YMCA 1 Wall Street

YMCA Old Fashioned Gym Games on February 23rd Call 371-2139 ext 5550 for more details

Two Towns One Book Movie Event at the Clifton Park- Halfmoon Library on February 10th at 2:00 pm. This year’s winner of the Community Read is BEFORE WE WERE YOURS and the movie is STOLEN BABIES staring Mary Tyler Moore, rated PG.

Chicken Parmesan Fundraising Dinner on Friday March 1st from 5:30 – 7:30 at the Senior Center, to benefit the Character Counts Program, helping send children to Summer Camp. Adults $10.00 and children (under 10) $8.00

TOWN MEETINGS:

Town Board Meetings: 1st & 3rd Wednesday of month at 7:00 pm except May 7th at 2:00 pm

Pre-meeting at 6:30 pm

Zoning Board of Appeals: 1st Monday of month at 7:15 pm. Pre-meeting at 7:00 pm

Planning Board Meeting: 2nd & 4th Monday of month at 7:00 pm. Pre-meeting at 6:00 pm

Board of Assessment Review: 4th Tuesday in May

Senior Center Business Meeting: 1st Wednesday of month at 1:00 pm

Halfmoon Historical Society: Last Tuesday of month at 7:00 pm

Open Space & Trails Committee: 2/19, 4/15, 6/17, 8/19, 10/21, and 12/16, the 3rd Monday except Feb due to holiday.
Resident Relations Committee:  TBD

Business & Economic Development Committee:  TBD

PUBLIC COMMENT (for discussion of agenda topics)

REPORTS OF BOARD MEMBERS AND TOWN ATTORNEY

Kevin J. Tollisen (Town Supervisor)

Paul Hotaling (Deputy Town Supervisor): (1) Chair of Town Infrastructure & Safety (Water, Highway, Building & Maintenance), (2) Chair of Recreation and Character Counts, (3) Chair of Personnel Committee 
Last Saturday we had our Winter Carnival at Town Hall with Fireworks, Mac & Cheese Cook-off, Live Music, Ice Sculpture Demonstration, and a Bonfire. The Rec Department and Town Staff did a great job!
Also, we are going to have a Chicken Parmesan Fundraising Dinner on Friday March 1st from 5:30 – 7:30 at the Senior Center, to benefit the Character Counts Program, helping send children to Summer Camp. Sean Lyons will be singing.
John Wasielewski (Town Board Member); (1) Chair of Ethics Committee, (2) Chair of Committee on Emergency Services and Public Safety (Emergency Corps, Fire Department, Police, (3) Co-Liaison to Planning Board
Thank you Mr. Supervisor, Emergency Services has been busy. We held an Active Shooter Drill at the Highway Garage and the Senior Center this past week. It was very good training for all of those involved.

We are also reviewing all of the fire & ambulance calls for 2018 in the town. There were 1995 fire calls. 1995 times that somebody picked up the phone and called 911 and had our volunteers respond. It is totally a volunteer service that is just amazing in my mind. Clifton Park – Halfmoon had over 6,700 calls with the ambulance. They are very busy and we should be very thankful for the great emergency services that we have here within the town.
Jeremy Connors (Town Board Member): (1) Co- Liaison to Planning Board; (2) Chair of Business and Economic Development Committee (4) Chair of Parks and Athletic Organizations
Thank you Mr. Supervisor, Just a few things in regard to Baseball. Saturday February 9th at 6:30 pm at the Fairways of Halfmoon there will be a fundraiser/cocktail party for baseball as well as open registration will be closing soon. If you have a youngster looking to go out and experience baseball, you will get to learn from one of the best programs in the Capital District, I would strongly encourage your child to sign up.
Also, to Councilman Wasilewski’s point about the Emergency Services, we all had the honor to attend many banquets here in the past couple of weeks. We would just like to congratulate all of the newly elected officers to their posts and wish them the best in the year to come.

New Board Member: (1) Animal Control, (2) Liaison to Trails and Open Space Committee, (3) Zoning Board Liaison, (4) Chair for Not For Profit Organizations
Lynda Bryan (Town Clerk): (1) Chair of Senior Programs, (2) Chair of Committee on Historical Archives
I would like to thank the Town of Halfmoon for another Active Shooter Training, this time at the Senior Center. It was a very informative exercise for our seniors, not only while they are visiting the center but also being aware of their surroundings in other public places. Today at their business meeting they had a very spirited group conversation about what they learned, so thank you!
Supervisor Tollisen: We purposely did the lockdown drill at the Senior Center when it was a busy day and did not tell them in advance. They were there for their normal programs and then we told them what we were going to do. We brought extra staff down to make sure everything was ok. The seniors did a fantastic job with the drill; they did exactly what they were supposed to. They huddled in the corner of the rooms, the rooms were locked and you could hear them all chattering. We explained that if God forbid that they would have to be quiet. One of our seniors with her walker scaled the entire building to get to safety and was trying to get people to unlock the door to let her in. All in all they did a fantastic job and I think they enjoyed it a little bit being involved.
Councilman Connors: I think that Madam Clerks’ point that most of our seniors have never experienced anything like that

Clerk Bryan: They found out that they should be aware of their surroundings not only at the center but also when they are out in public areas.

Supervisor Tollisen: Also too, we did the drill at the Park’s Department today.
Karen Pingelski (Receiver of Taxes): (1) Chair of Committee on Residents Relations
Lyn Murphy, Esq., (Town Attorney) 
I would ask that the Board pass a resolution to authorize the Town Attorney’s office to proceed with condemnation proceedings for Twin Lakes, the Twin Lakes property, the property that’s necessary for the road improvements at Sitterly and Woodin that have long since been planned. We have tried for years and have offered them a very fair, in my opinion sum of money to compensate them for the taking of the property. To date, we haven’t had any response and we are right now lined up to proceed with the project this spring but without this property, we will not be able to do so.
RESOLUTION NO. 73-2019

Offered by Councilman Connors, seconded by Councilman Wasielewski: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes the Town Attorney’s office, or their designee, to proceed with condemnation proceedings for a portion of the property known as Twin Lakes that is necessary for the road improvements at Sitterly and Woodin Roads as part of the joint project with the Town of Clifton Park. 
Cathy Drobny, Esq. (Town Attorney)

PUBLIC COMMENT (for discussion of agenda topics) No one came forward
Supervisor Tollisen: Department Reports and the monthly Department Manager Reports are listed and can be viewed in the Town Clerk’s Office. We do ask our Department Managers to provide monthly reports in addition to having Department Manager monthly meetings that we all discuss the important things that go on in each of the offices.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS – 
1.
Town Clerk

Total Fees Submitted to the Supervisor - $7,434.58

2.
Town Justice Suchocki


Total # Cases – 202
Total Fees Submitted to the Supervisor - $30,470

3.
Town Justice Fodera


Total # Cases – 208
Total Fees Submitted to the Supervisor - $25,679

4.
Building Permits


Total # Permits – 61
Total Fees Submitted to the Supervisor - $17,454
5.
Fire Inspections


Total # Inspections – 32
Total Fees Submitted to the Supervisor - $2,120

6.
Senior Express - 

Total # Meals - 487

Total # Riders - 657
DEPARTMENT MANAGER MONTHLY REPORTS – (Can be viewed at the Town Clerk’s Office): Water Department, Planning Department, Park’s Department, Town Clerk’s Office, Receiver of Taxes, Building/Code, Grant Department
CORRESPONDENCE

1.    
Received from the Town Planning Board Resolutions approved at the January 14, 2019 meeting: Sign Application for Falcon Trace Lot 4, 175 & 177 Route 236, for a Change of Use/Tenant Application for Mind Matters Regional Neurofeedback Center, 175 Route 236 and for Billie’s Barber Shop, 4 Old Route 146, for Approval of Change of Use/Tenant & Sign Application for Permanent Makeup & Lashes by Lori, 1602 Route 9 and for a Minor Subdivision for the Lands of John F. & Maxine McCaden as Trustee, 128 Johnson Road.
Received & Filed

2.    
Received from the Town Planning Board Resolutions approved at the January 28, 2019 meeting: Sign Application for FedEx, 1549 Route 9, for a Change of Use/Tenant Application for Advanced Battery Services, 12 Firehouse Road, and for Adirondack Basement Systems, 4 Jones Road, and for Approval of a Minor Subdivision and Special Use Permit for the Upper Newtown Road Subdivision, 275 Upper Newtown Road.
Received & Filed
3.    
Received from the YMCA, thanking the Town of Halfmoon for their pledge for the YMCA’s Annual Campaign to help support people in need.
Received & Filed
4.    
Received from the Saratoga Center for the Family, their 2019 Adopted Budget.
Received & Filed
5.    
Received from the NYS Department of Transportation about our request for a speed study to reduce the speed on Cemetery Road. They conducted a speed limit investigation and continue to maintain that a reduction is not warranted, however they will notify the State Police and Sheriff for enforcement.
Received & Filed
6.
Received from the Supervisors Office, Zoning Changes Public Workshops will be held on February 20, March 6, and March 20, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Town Board Meeting Room.  These changes are a result of the Zoning Review Committee, Business and Economic Development Committee and town staff efforts to make positive and strategically planned changes to the local laws of the Town of Halfmoon to ensure continued managed growth in our Town.

Received & Filed
7.
Received from the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Colonie, notification of a public hearing on February 7th at 7:00 pm, 347 Old Niskayuna Road, Latham, NY to hear comments on the application by Verizon Wireless for their proposed communications facility.
Received & Filed
8.
Received from Bill & Ann Murtha, Halfmoon residents, an email thanking John Pingelski, Highway Superintendent for his quick response to their request for assistance in clearing out a fire hydrant during the last snow storm. Thanks, John!
Received & Filed
Clerk Bryan: I would just like to say that this email just came in today. They were very surprised that only a few hours after sending the email to John, he personally came and shoveled out the hydrant. I think that a little extra kudos goes to John!
Supervisor Tollisen: Absolutely, Kudos to our Highway Superintendent. Again, not calling out staff to have overtime but actually going out and doing it himself. We appreciate the great work that he does with this department.
NEW BUSINESS

RESOLUTION NO. 74-2019

Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves the minutes of Town Board Meeting of January 16, 2019 as presented.
RESOLUTION NO. 75-2019
Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Connors: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the Supervisor to enter into an agreement with Troy & Banks for a contingency based gas, electronic, telecommunications and water/sewer audit, at no cost to the Town of Halfmoon, and hereby authorizes the Supervisor to execute said agreement, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.  The contingency mandates that Troy & Banks receive 30% of any refunds, credits or rebates obtained by the Town of Halfmoon as a result of the audit and 30% of any amounts saved in future bills for a period of twenty four months.
Councilman Hotaling: I have one question; this is for water and sewer?

Attorney Murphy: Yes, their contract is a general contract that they utilize when dealing with all different companies. It also says telecommunications in the contract, which at this point in time, we probably won’t be able to review based on the way Time Warner had their contracts worded, so we are working with Spectrum to change it. We have the general language so that if it the future this becomes an issue, we will be able to look at it.

RESOLUTION NO. 76-2019

Offered by Councilman Hotaling, seconded by Councilman Wasielewski: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
WHEREAS, the Town Board is cognizant of the importance of creating recreational opportunities for residents to safely enjoy, and

WHEREAS, the Town Board has accept $2,000,000.00 from the State and Municipal Facilities Grant to be utilized to design and construct a Community Center for the Town of Halfmoon to be initially expended by the Town and reimbursed through the Grant; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to their proposal dates August 16, 2018, MJ Engineering and Land Surveying is providing architectural and engineering services for the Community Center;

Now, Be It Therefore Resolved, that the Town Board hereby approves the expenditure in the not to exceed amount of $89,000.00 for Task 1 – wetland delineation, surveying services and geotechnical services and Task 2 – schematic design, said monies to come from the Recreation Fees located in the Special Revenue Fund, and to authorize the Supervisor to sign any and all documentation needed to proceed with this project, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney. 
Supervisor Tollisen:  This is with respect to the Halfmoon Community Center; we are proceeding forward with that. We need to move forward at this point with these next phases and are doing everything that we need to do as far as the grant monies.
RESOLUTION NO. 77-2019

Offered by Councilman Hotaling, seconded by Councilman Connors: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
WHEREAS, the Town Board intends to adopt Lead Agency status for the Halfmoon Community Center; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Halfmoon intends to act as Lead Agency for the Project;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. That the Town Board of the Town of Halfmoon hereby gives notice of their intent to declare Lead Agency pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act.

2. That the Town Supervisor for the Town of Halfmoon is hereby authorized to execute any necessary documentation to remain in compliance with the State Environmental Quality Review Act.

RESOLUTION NO. 78-2019

Offered by Councilman Hotaling, seconded by Councilman Wasielewski: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
WHEREAS, the Town Board intends to adopt Lead Agency status for the Farm to Market Road upgrades; and


WHEREAS, the Town of Halfmoon intends to act as Lead Agency for the Project;


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. That the Town Board of the Town of Halfmoon hereby gives notice of their intent to declare Lead Agency pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act.

2. That the Town Supervisor for the Town of Halfmoon is hereby authorized to execute any necessary documentation to remain in compliance with the State Environmental Quality Review Act.
RESOLUTION NO. 79-2019

Offered by Councilman Connors, seconded by Councilman Wasielewski: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes payment for legal services for Nolan & Heller associated with the Appeal of Judge Young’s decision dated January 23, 2019, regarding the Colonie Landfill in the not to exceed amount of $10,000.00, at a billable rate of $200.00 per hour and a summary once the appeal gets submitted and authorize the Town Supervisor to sign any necessary documentation, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.

RESOLUTION NO. 80-2019

Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors

WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent for the Town of Halfmoon has recommended that a street light be added to the intersection of Route 236 and Fellows Road to improve public safety by adding a light source; 


WHEREAS, the street light will need to be requested from NYSEG; consistent with other relevant street light agreements; and


WHEREAS there is no taxing or lighting district to assess for the street light; and


WHEREAS, as there is no taxing district, this would be a proper Town charge to be added to the other street light contracts in existence with regard to jurisdictions within the confines of the Town of Halfmoon, Saratoga County, New York;


NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:


1.
The Highway Superintendent shall submit a Streetlight Request Form to NYSEG to be installed at the intersection of Route 236 and Fellows Road and sign any necessary documents to effectuate obtaining the streetlight, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.


2.
That the expenditure for the lighting is and will be a proper charge to the Town of Halfmoon and will be paid for from the Town of Halfmoon general fund.


3.
That this Resolution shall take effect immediately.

DATED:  February 6, 2019









LYNDA BRYAN, TOWN CLERK









TOWN OF HALFMOON
RESOLUTION NO. 81-2019

Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby schedules a Public Hearing for the February 20, 2019, Town Board meeting, in the A. James Bold Room, at 7:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as their agenda allows, to discuss authorizing an amendment to the Code of the Town of Halfmoon to protect the health, safety and general welfare of the people by regulating the maintenance of fire alarm systems.

RESOLUTION NO. 82-2019

Offered by Councilman Connors, seconded by Councilman Wasielewski: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the Supervisor to enter into an agreement with CHA Design/Construction Solutions to perform environmental monitoring at the Lower Newtown Road Landfill for 2019 as a cost of $6,500.00, and hereby authorizes the Supervisor to execute said agreement, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.  

RESOLUTION NO. 83-2019

Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Halfmoon records and expresses deep appreciation to the American Legion Lt. Fred H. Clark Post 91 and the Saratoga County American Legion for highlighting the 76th anniversary of the tragedy of the sinking of the U.S.A.T. Dorchester and the heroism of the four chaplains that brought light to the darkness surrounding those deaths.
Supervisor Tollisen: This presentation is going to be at the church on Upper Newtown Road that I will be attending and speaking at. It is open to the public and is truly a fascinating story.
RESOLUTION NO. 84-2019

Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Connors: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors

WHEREAS, the Town Board previously awarded the construction contract for the Angle Lane Water Storage Tank Rehabilitation to Atlas Painting and Sheeting Corp. in the amount of $535,000.00; and 


WHEREAS, Change Order #1 was submitted by MJ Engineering and Land Surveying, P.C. to reflect a decrease in cost for the project in the amount of $6,000.00; and 


WHEREAS, MJ Engineering and Land Surveying, P.C., the engineers for the project recommends approval of Change Order #1; and 
   


WHEREAS, the approval of the Change Order will decrease the cost of the project by $6,000.00; 


NOW THEREFORE, BE IT


RESOLVED, that the Supervisor is hereby authorized to sign Change Order #1 and as recommended by MJ Engineering and Land Surveying, P.C.; and be it further


RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the Supervisor to sign any and all documentation needed to proceed with this project, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney

RESOLUTION NO. 85-2019

Offered by Councilman Connors, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes the Water Department to purchase a 2019 Chevy 2500HD   per the State Contract #RFB2018-132 in the not to exceed amount of $40,000 from Joe Basil Chevrolet and to authorize the Town Supervisor to execute any documentation necessary to effectuate the purchase, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.
RESOLUTION NO. 86-2019

Offered by Councilman Hotaling, seconded by Councilman Connors: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED,  that the Town Board authorizes the Superintendent of Highways to purchase a 2019 Ford F-350 Regular Cab 4x4 with a 8’ box using Onondaga bid #7974 2019 from Van Bortel Ford for $31,355.50,  and to authorize the Highway Superintendent to execute any necessary documentation necessary to effectuate the purchase, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.

RESOLUTION NO. 87-2019

Offered by Councilman Hotaling, seconded by Councilman Connors: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors
RESOLVED,  that the Town Board authorizes the Superintendent of Highways to purchase a 2019 Ford F-350 Super Cab 4x4 with a 6.75’ box using Onondaga bid #7974 2019 from Van Bortel Ford for $33,466.00,  and to authorize the Highway Superintendent to execute any necessary documentation necessary to effectuate the purchase, subject to the review and approval of the Town Attorney.

RESOLUTION NO. 88-2019

Offered by Councilman Wasielewski, seconded by Councilman Hotaling: Approved by the vote of the Board: Ayes: Tollisen, Hotaling, Wasielewski, & Connors

RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes the Comptroller to make the attached Creation of Appropriations.

A resolution is necessary to reduce the project budgetary accounts for the Waterfront Connection Railroad Crossing capital project in the amount of the NYS DOS Local Waterfront Revitalization Program grant of $90,795.  And to further reduce the project in the amount created on July 18, 2018 from Recreation Fees within the Special Revenue Fund and return to said Fund in the amount of $75,000.  The project is no longer fiscally feasible due to the increase in costs by the railroad since project inception.  

DEBIT:
Appropriations


35-960
$165,795



Subsidiary:
Culture & Recreation- Trails





35-5-7150.21



$165,795

CREDIT:
Estimated Revenues

35-510
$165,795



Subsidiary: 
Culture & Recreation-Capital Projects-Grant
 




35-4-3897.00



$90,795



Subsidiary:
Interfund transfers








35-4-5031.00



$75,000

DEBIT:
Appropriations:


25-960
$75,000



Subsidiary:
Transfer to Capital Projects

25-5-9950.90



$75,000

CREDIT:
Appropriated Fund Balance
25-599
$75,000

A resolution is needed to appropriate a grant awarded from the 2018-2019 NYS Justice Court Assistance Program in the amount of $12,079.  The Town is planning to purchase courtroom & office chairs, filing cabinets, label printer, computer hardware and a battery backup/emergency lights for the Justice Court.  These purchases will be subject to the Town procurement requirements as applicable.

DEBIT:
Estimated Revenues
10-510

$12,079



Subsidiary:
 Other General Government State Aid




10-4-3089.10



$12,079.00

CREDIT:
Appropriations

10-960

$12,079



Subsidiary:
 Justice Suchocki Equipment  







10-5-1110.20



$6,039.50




        Justice Fodera Equipment




10-5-1111.20



$6,039.50

A resolution is necessary to create appropriations within the Special Revenue Fund from Recreation Fees in the not to exceed amount of $89,000 for the Halfmoon Community Center. Per resolution approved 2/6/2019 MJ Engineering and Land Surveying, P.C. will perform architectural and engineering services associated with Wetland Delineation, Surveying Services, Geotechnical Services and the Schematic Design Phase. 

DEBIT:    
Appropriated Fund Balance
25-599
$89,000

CREDIT: 
Appropriations


25-960
$89,000



Subsidiary:
Engineering Fees 







25-5-1440.40



$89,000

PUBLIC COMMENT (for discussion of non-agenda items) No one came forward
There being no further business to discuss or resolve, on a motion by Councilman Connors and seconded by Councilman Hotaling, the meeting was adjourned at 7:21 pm.
                                                                                                   Respectfully Submitted,









   Lynda A. Bryan, Town Clerk
